Green Globe International, Inc.
8700 Pinnacle Peak Road, Suite 210
Scottsdale, AZ 85255

Tel: (760) 844-0802
Email: Nevcfo@gmail.com

OTC Markets Group January 18, 2022
100 M Street SE, Suite 220
Washington, DC 20003

Att: Morgan Nunnery
Re: Green Globe International, Inc. (“GGII”) — Shell Status
Dear Mr. Nunnery:

In an email date December 8, 2021 you recommended that | should write, and post through
OTCIQ, an official request for the removal of the “shell” status from our landing page at
OTCMarkets.com.

In March 2021, Hempacco Co., Inc. (previously The Hempacco Co., Inc.) obtained control of GGlI
from the controlling shareholders at that time. On May 21, 2021 a share exchange occurred
between GGIl and Hempacco Co., Inc. that resulted in a reverse merger resulting in GGlI
become the sole shareholder of Hempacco Co., Inc.

Hempacco Co., Inc. has been in business in San Diego, CA since April 1, 2019 and is a
manufacturer of hemp smokables and related products. More information can be found on our
website, About Us - Hempacco, Co. Inc. (hempaccoinc.com)

In addition to being the parent company of a successful operating entity, GGII has entered into
several new business ventures, on its own account, with joint venture partners in the area of
CBD nutraceuticals products. GGIl now has its own physical office space located in Scottsdale,
Arizona, and is planning to acquire its own manufacturing capability in the near future.

The Directors of GGII can attest that all necessary conditions now exist, (as stipulated by the
SEC Rule 405) such that GGII should no longer be classified as a shell. We respectfully request
that the “Shell” notice status be removed from our OTC markets web page.

our 5 ate for this change: Although technically not a shell since May 21,
2021, the non-shell status has changed considerably in the remaining months of 2021, and as
the backdating of the change in status would not provide any benefits at this point, we would
be happy to have the status corrected as of January 1, 2022.



Should you require any additional supporting information please contact the undersigned at
your earliest convenience.

Sincerely,

Neville Pearson,
CFO and Director,
Green Globe International, Inc.




